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From: Creswell, Carl (Services Directorate)[/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE 
GROUP 
(FYDI BOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=8E96F8EDAEAC428BA60B03307B7392D3-
CARL.CRESWE] 

Sent: Wed 26/05/2021 7:48:34 AM (UTC) 

To: Munby, Sarah (BETS) GRO 

Cc: Permane.nt_Secratar~t---------------~cRoY _~. ; Keoghan_,_.M_ic_h_ae_I _._._._._._._._._. 
TIUA GRO Brooks-White Jobsharel GRO 

Kilgarriff,. Patrick(Leal _._._._._._._._._._._. . GRO Wones, Eleri 
(BEIS GRO 

Subject: Update on Post Office compensation next steps - OFF SEN COMMERCIAL 

Hi Sarah, 

Following on from last week's Inquiry announcement, I wanted to update you on where we have got to on 
the compensation issues. This is likely to be the next area of pressure, as we've seen in the HoC and HoL 
debates that Minister Scully and Lord Callanan have led recently. 

This is where things stand on the various workstreams: 
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The big question for us, which Mike and I have been discussing, is whether we should set up a 
parallel team alongside the current Post Office policy team (perhaps at Director level) to oversee 
the criminal compensation scheme that we're likely to need. Ministers are currently saying that 
the design and delivery are for POL, which has its advantages, but we are all likely to face 
criticism if compensation does not flow quickly. Much depends on whether it is decided that we 
should go for mediation or to court with some `malicious prosecution' test cases. We still aren't 
completely sure what the postmasters want either, though we are pressing POL for this 
information. 
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(iii) The 58m settlement that was agreed with the group of 555 postmasters in December 
2019, following their GLO claim: we continue to face pressure to reopen the full and final 
settlement' from December 2019 or to deliver separate, additional compensation to cover the 
costs of the postmasters who had to go to court in the first place. Minister Scully met with Alan 
Bates last week and affirmed that this question is still excluded from the Inquiry's terms of 
reference. We are working with BEIS Legal, however, following the meeting that you and I had 
with Minister Scully recently to explore how we might overcome the various barriers that we 
would face if we were directed to do something here. We expect this to come up at PMQs 
today and the external political pressure remains high, as Minister Scully heard at the Post 
Office APPG last night; I'm not convinced that HMT will agree, on VfM and precedent grounds, 
so this would probably take us into potential direction territory depending on what Ministers think 
about our advice. We will obviously advise you in the first instance. 
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Thanks, 
Carl. 
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